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MINUTES OF THE

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

AND CLUB SPORTS COUNCIL (CSC)
Wednesday, March 24, 2010 – Cleveland L1 – 7 p.m.

Participants:

Becca Adikes, Cross Country 

Jessica Azulay, Rugby

Whitney Bailey, Track & Field

Courtney Branch, Fencing

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball

Annie Butts, Field Hockey

Emily Carol, Crew

Christine Chancy, Basketball 

Tricia Chase, Basketball

Haley Creed, Field Hockey 

Mary Cooke, Soccer

Felicitas Grelach (golf),

Jo Jo Gutfarb, Equestrian  

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration 

Kim Johnson, Soccer

Emme Johnston, Dressage

Sarah Keating, Golf

Michelle Kroll, Swimming and Diving

Taylor Hedges, Lacrosse 

Nia Hinkson, Volleyball

Jillian London, Track & Field

Joanna McDonough, Basketball

My-Linh Nguyen, Tennis

Katharine Planson, Lacrosse

Heather Richardson, Tennis

Shara Robertson, Squash 

Alison Rogers, Sailing

Paulina Rojek, Squash 

Amanda Ross, Equestrian 

Kate Santella, Western Riding

Abby Schrang, Ultimate Frisbee

Ellen Shaw, Crew

Anna Sillers, Training Room

Carol Still, Crew 

Liz Tripp, Equestrian

Leslie Walbridge, Ice Hockey

Kirsti Wiemokly, Field Hockey

Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming and Diving

Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”) While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern standard time by the chair, Haley Creed.  All members were present as noted above. The following member had an excused absence:  Hannah Dicocco (Cross Country).  Nia Hinkson (Volleyball) was 15 minutes late.  Sarah Dunn (Ultimate Frisbee), Robyn Kranzler (Crew), Sarah Morris (Cheerleading), Sarah Zabek (Western Riding), and Tesha Zimmerman (Fencing) had unexcused absences.  

1. Welcome and introductions.  

Ms. Hendricks welcomed both the SAAC and the CSC to the historic meeting of Mount Holyoke College student-athletes.  She then introduced Haley Creed as chair of SAAC and Jessica Azulay as the CSC representative and Rugby president.  Ms. Creed, Ms. Azulay, and Ms. Hendricks facilitated this joint meeting agenda.  

2. Goals of the meeting.  

Ms. Azulay went over the goals for the meeting that she and the SAAC executive board had earlier composed.  They were as follows: 1) identify the perceptions of varsity and club student-athletes; 2) discuss opportunities for student-athletes to collaborate and make a more unified athletic community; and 3) identify priories for the student athletic community 

3. Myth busting exercise.
Ms. Hendricks led the group in a myth busting exercise.  The goal was to identify the myths that hover over the athletic community.  She invited the group to name specific myths that target either varsity athletes or club athletes or both.  The myths that were identified are listed:

a. Varsity Athletes:

1) More strict alcohol and drug policies (24/48, paper work meetings) 

2) Get free gear

3) Priority for practice time

4) Have more practice time 

5) Academic requirements for participation
6) More official

7) Biggest priorities on campus

8) More lenient admission standards

9) All evil lesbians

10) Supper straight and scared of lesbians

11) Preferential treatment

12) Equal to sororities 

13) Loud and obnoxious 

14) Not here for academics

15) Exclusive: only friends with their teams

16) Most engaged students on campus
17) Party poopers 
b. Club Sports 

1) Alcohol/drugs less strict 

2) No academic requirements for participation
3) Less time commitments

4) Frisbee is not a real sport

5) More personal liability 

6) Not allowed to see trainers

7) Student run teams
8) Not legitimate athletes

9) Biggest partiers on campus

10) More lenient admission standards

11) All evil lesbians 

12) Equal to sororities

13) Loud and obnoxious

14) Not here for academics

15) Exclusive: only friends with teammates

16) Most engaged students

17) Party poopers

18) Drink at practice
The group then responded to the myths that were presented and talked about their truthfulness.  

4. What is the difference between a club sport and a varsity sport?   

To continue to break down the myths surrounding athletics Ms. Hendricks asked the group to identify the differences between club sports and varsity sports.  The following points were made:

· Varsity sports are run by the Mount Holyoke College athletic department, and coaches are hired by the college as faculty.  Club sports have to apply to the student government association (SGA) to become a sport club, and they hire their coaches.    

· Varsity athletes get academic credit for participating on a varsity team. Club athletes do not get credit for participating on a club team. 

· When scheduling facility spaces for games and practices, varsity sports often get priority over club sports.  

· Only varsity athletes are allowed to see the athletic trainers.

· The administrators in the athletic department schedule varsity competitions and travel.  Students on club sports have to organize everything including competitions, travel, referees, EMTs, trainers, etc. 

5. Opportunities for collaboration. 

Ms. Creed told the group that two programs that are already in session could be used as opportunities for SAAC and CSC to be more involved with each other.  The two projects that were identified were Game of the Week and Peck School volunteering.  Ms. McDonough (basketball) spoke as chair of the SAAC marketing and promotions subcommittee and told the group about the game of the week concept.  A note was made to discuss the club sports’ interest in a game of the week concept at the next CSC meeting.  
Ms. Still (crew) spoke as chair of the SAAC community service subcommittee and gave a brief overview about the work that the SAAC has been doing with the students at the Peck School.  A note was made to talk about this concept at the next CSC meeting.  

6. Next steps to creating a more unified student athletic community. 

Ms. Azulay helped the group to identify next steps to creating a more unified student athletic community.  The following ideas were suggested:

· Linking varsity teams and club sports on the same page on the athletic web site

· Athletic picnic for both varsity and club athletes

· Spread the word on campus to end the myths 

· Hold joint meetings with both SAAC and CSC 

· Reconsider the titles of SAAC and CSC to make the names representative of the students in them

· Look into why varsity athletes get school credit and club athletes do not and understand the reasoning behind this decision.  Don’t pit one group of athletes against the other.
· Have more joint programming: awards banquet, captain’s forum.

7. Announcements and other business.
· Career development workshop for student-athletes is being offered by the Career Development Center on Sunday, April 18 from 1-2:30 p.m. in Cleveland L1.
· Soccer game Saturday, March 27 at 3 p.m., and Rugby game Sunday, March 28 at 2 p.m.

· Members should see Ms. Adikes to sign up for tour guide slots for Experience MHC.

· The swimming and Diving representatives asked if at a latter meeting the SAAC could discuss the NEWMAC’s consideration of making the Swimming and Diving championship a coed event.  

8. Future SAAC Meetings. 

a. Sunday, April 4, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

b. Sunday, April 18, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

c. Sunday, May 2, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
9.
Future CSC meetings.

a.
Wednesday, April 28, 2010 (6-7 p.m.) Peppy Dennett

10.
Adjournment. 

The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Hendricks at 8:05 p.m. 

# # # # #

April 2, 2010/EEC/lah

